Teleconference Notes

22 February, 2010

Attendance:

UNDP: Charles, Asako, Estelle, Tim C, 
UNEP: Ravi, Julie, Niklas

FAO:  Alberto, Nayla
Secretariat: Yemi, Tiina, Clea, Reem, Linda, Onye, Cheryl
1. Approach to New Countries 

Decision: 
a) Clea will draw up an agenda and convene a National Programme working group before the Policy board, to start developing approach to engage and manage new and existing countries. 
a. The working group should discuss policy on granting funds to countries already funded by other multi-lateral REDD organizations

b. Address current funding gap for existing pilot countries

b) UNDP will follow up today and push to get clarity on the status of Spain funds and if they are earmarked
2. Work Areas for Strategy (10 mins)

Reminder to submit outstanding work areas write-ups; Secretariat is currently editing.

Suggestion:

Each work area should have a component on communications, defining target audiences and communications objective and outcomes for each work area. 

Actions:

· UNDP to submit Equitable Benefits Sharing section later today.
· Secretariat will post written submissions to workspace today.

3. Update on preparation of national programme documents to be presented at PB4  (15 min)
a. Bolivia: 
1. Secretariat has received official submission, which has been sent for IT review. Waiting for review to complete submission form and budget breakdown per agency. Will be done this week. 

b. DRC

1. Secretariat has not received final draft yet. Suppose to be in on Friday. Clea will contact Joseph today to see when it will be sent. IT reviewer is lined up. Waiting for doc to start process.
2. Latest version of DRC doc came in during the teleconference meeting… they are asking 5.5 million, for a total of 7.3 million in funding to-date. 
c. Zambia

1. Secretariat has received draft… sent for translation two Fridays ago. Another version came in today that’s been revised. Might need to get it translated again.

2. Validation meeting, 26 Feb, waiting for minutes; complete budget already received

March 4th is deadline to get docs to Policy Board members
Actions:

· Need to have discussion with current and prospective donors (Norway, Germany) to see if they would be interested in bridging the funding gap.

· Secretariat will finalize and circulate a draft donor strategy and convene donor working group as soon as possible.
4. PB4 Meeting (30 min)
a. Co-chairs: Any news on who the co-chair will be?

Action: UNDP is working on this and will follow up this afternoon 

b. Agenda and Documents

1. Agenda finalized last week and sent out to participants and posted on workspace

2. All docs will be available in Eng on March 4th might not all be translated.

3. Have received confirmations… already 72 confirmed to attend PB4. Reem and Clea are following up on the phone to get more confirmations. 30 participants are signed up so far for the field visit.

Action: UNDP to review and provide inputs on Global Programme document.

Action: Secretariat is reviewing the annual review from the MDTF and will send to agencies for review as soon as possible
Action: Document on collaboration with other REDD initiatives is being circulated among the agencies at the moment; agencies to provide inputs as soon as possible.
c. Pre and post PB meetings (see attachment)

1. One pager for pre- and post PB schedule; comments are welcome on that doc as well.
Action: Pre-meeting: UNEP looking at moving Africa meeting to the Saturday 20 March instead; UNEP to confirm this as soon as possible. 
d. Practical arrangements

1. Reminder: Book with Tribe hotel asap as rooms are limited.

e. Interactive section

Action: Clea will look into hiring a facilitator for the session with experience with the World Café format. She will try to find someone in Nairobi to minimize costs. 
5. Update on the upcoming communication materials (5 min)
a. Next Newsletter- Due to be sent out on Wed or Thursday of this week
b. 2009 review- All content needs to be finalized by tomorrow to get it to translation and graphic designers.
Action: Agencies to review and send comments by tomorrow. Some concern expressed that the article does not give enough due to current main donors.
6. FCPF Meeting: (5 min) 
Decision: Tim C and Yemi will attend    

7. Any Other Business

a. No other business

